
Hello, this Mrs. White calling to let you know that we implemented controlled campus 

procedures after a student reported hearing a vague statement and interpreted it as a possible 

threat.  Deputies responded to the school to investigate, but did not find any evidence of a threat 

or weapon.  

 

Situations like this are difficult, because we want students to feel comfortable reporting 

concerns, but when we can’t get concrete information, we still must proceed with caution to 

ensure student safety.  Thank you for your patience as law enforcement investigated and secured 

the campus.  


